
President’s Message 

 

Members: 

 

Fall has arrived and it’s near the end of my first year as President 

of the Trent Severn Chapter.  

 

I have enjoyed planning functions, meeting and talking with 

Heritage members.   

 

It’s been a pretty good year. Our lunches and Charity Golf 

Tournament and Banquet, saw some of our new members 

participating and getting to know our other members.  

 

The Charity Golf Tournament had 35 golfers and 36 for dinner. 

Members from the Trent Severn, Pineridge and Simcoe Chapters 

attended, as well as friends. It was our best Golf Tournament so 

far.  

We also celebrated our 30
th

 anniversary of the Heritage Club and 

honored two of our Heritage Members who have been with the 

Heritage club since it’s inception at the Golf Banquet.  

 

I want to thank everyone who has supported our functions this 

year and I look forward to this coming year and hopefully I will 

see more of you.   
 

      PK  

Phyllis Kimmerer 

    President Trent Severn Chapter  

    trentsevern22@hotmail.com or 1 705-320-9480  
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                                      Points of Interest                           
Our lunch at Boston Pizza in Lindsay on Tuesday August 13, 2019 

 
 

There were 12 members at our August Lunch. 

 

Celebrating Bruce Baker’s Birthday at Boston Pizza 

 



July Lunch in Belleville  
 

Les and I attended the July Lunch in Belleville at the Bourbon St. Pizza in 

Belleville on July 29, 2019. 

 

I presented Bob Wludyka with 2 pictures of Ontario Post Offices for the 

Belleville Postal Museum that were donated by Gary Fisher, President of 

Central Yukootok Chapter. Also a few different kinds of Postal Envelopes 

and Postal Literature were donated by Andre Charlebois, past President of f 

Trent Severn.  

 

 

 

 

There were 20 members at the July Lunch  

 

It was a great day.  

 

Any of our dues paying members are welcome to attend Bob’s monthly 

lunch in the Belleville area. Just give Bob a call to see where the lunch is 

being hosted.  

bdwludyka@gmail.com or 613-968-3874 
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Trent Severn Charity Golf Tournament – Saturday September 14, 2019  

 

1
st
 place       Glen Snyder 

    Russ Perkins  

    Alan Perkins 

    Alan Shackleton 

  

 
 

The 1st place team received a cash prize.  

 

 



Putting contest winner – Aiden Snyder- $80.00 and $75.00 to Charity 

 

 

Longest Drive – Ladies – Leslie Davis  

Longest Drive – Men – George Maynard    

Closest to pin – Ladies – No Winner 

Closest to pin – Men – no Winner 

 

 

 

 

 
 

A Limited Edition of the Atlantic Puffin from the Bird of Canada Stamps 

issued in 2016 was donated by Dayna Robinson, Manager,   

Community Investment, Head Office CPC to use in our tournament for 

Charity.  

 

Brian Allemang had the winning ticket and $85.00 was donated to our 

charity. The Women’s Resource Centre in Lindsay.  

 

 



 

We also celebrated our 30
th
 anniversary as the Heritage Club with two 

members who have been with the club since its inception. 

 

 
 

Bernie Snyder, Treasurer of Pineridge Chapter and Ramon Smith, Pineridge 

Chapter member.  Ramon brought his original invitation from the first 

Heritage dinner.   

 

 

 



 

All of us enjoyed the steak dinner at the Golf Tournament at Deer Run Golf 

Course in Little Britain   
 

We want to thank Deer Run Golf Course in Little Britain for all their hard 

work to ensure that we have a great day of golf.  
 

 

It was a fun day and with the weather co-operating everyone had a great 

time.  

 

 

Thanks to all of those who participated 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Members from Trent Severn Chapter and Belleville Council at the 

Shorelines Casino in Peterborough for our Fall Lunch on Wednesday 

October 2, 2019.  

 

General Meeting and Lunch   

 

 

 
Thanks to all those who attended our lunch and thank you for  your 

contributions to the food bank. 

 

General Meeting 

  

At the general Meeting I thanked all those who have participated over this 

past year. Your support helps keep the Trent Severn Chapter active.  

We talked about our Santa Letter Writing program and our commitment to 

try and do better this coming year.   

I introduced the new members at the luncheon and welcomed them to the 

Trent Severn Chapter. 

I also talked about the Scholarship Program and the Results.  

 



TORONTO  CHRISTMAS SHOPPING VAUGHAN MILLS  &  

PICKERING MALL – BELLEVILLE  COUNCIL  

 
Date: Wednesday Nov 13

th
. 2019  

COST… $50.00  

       

The bus will leave Belleville at 7:30 AM.  

 

We will go to Vaughan Mills Outlet Mall  

Have Lunch  

Go to Pickering Mall  

 

We only have 46 seats – first come…. First served.  

 

I will not reserve seats without payment.  

 

Please postdate your cheque for Oct 31
st
, 2019   

 

Contact Bob Wludyka at 613-968-3874 or email at bdwludyka@gmail.com 

to reserve your spot.  

 

 

BELLEVILLE COUNCIL 
 

Bob Wludyka heads the council chapter in Belleville.  Along with his 

executive and volunteers he organizes and participates in a great many 

functions. Some of which are as follows: 

 

Monthly lunches held at the end of each month  

Bus Trips 

50/50 draws  

Beer cans and liquor bottles drives – For charity 

As well as other charity drives  

He has also been responsible for establishing the Belleville Postal Museum.  
 

Bob is enthusiastic about sharing ideas and events in the Belleville area.  

 

Anyone living in or around Belleville, who would like to join in on any of 

Bob’s functions, can contact him by phone or e-mail. bdwludyk@gmail.com 

or 613-986-3874 
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Santa Claus Letters  

 

A Blast from the Past  

 

APOC RETIREES- SANTA LETTER CAMPAIGN - 2001 

 
 

Standing left to right:  

Fred Kimmerer, Don Capalbo, Stephen Leung and Julian Yu 

Sitting left to right:  

Les Kimmerer, Irene Garness, James Chan, Gig Attard and Andre Deslandes   

 

We still continue the tradition with volunteers from our Heritage members.  

With that in mind, Christmas is coming and we are looking for volunteers to 

answer Santa Letters to children who send their Christmas wishes to Santa.  

I am in the process of phoning our Santa Elves from last year to see if they 

will volunteer again this year to answer Santa letters.  

Once again the letters will be sent directly to you along with the response 

letters and envelopes. If you are interested in this worthy cause please ontact 

me, Phyllis Kimmerer by October 26, 2019 at 705-320-9480 or email at 

trentsevern22@hotmail.com  

mailto:trentsevern22@hotmail.com


Membership Dues for 2020 

 

Membership dues for the following year are now due with the “Fall” 

newsletter  

Remember: annual dues paid by our members are instrumental in keeping 

our chapter active.  

 

They are still $10.00 for members and $20.00 for member and spouse.  

If you are no longer mobile, but still want to keep in touch by receiving the 

newsletter the cost is $5.00.  

 

Membership Advantages  

 
Johnson Home and Car Insurance: discounts up to 35% 

Discounts for you and who travels with you, with Medoc Travel Insurance.  

Goodlife Fitness: discounts up to 50% off the regular all club access rates.  

Good life Fitness subscription started on Sept 15, 2018 to Sept 2019.  

Choice Hotels: discounts of up to 20% in Canada and worldwide.  

TELUS Mobility discounts.  

 

 

Newsletter Distribution  

This newsletter is produced fives times a year and is distributed to every 

member and associate who has paid the annual dues to the Chapter.  Also, a 

general distribution is made once a year to every person currently listed as 

retired, or has 25 years of service in our Chapter area. Articles of general 

interest for the newsletter are always welcomed from our members. 

 

New Members  

New members will receive all of our Trent Severn Chapter  newsletters in 

the current year of becoming a Heritage member, after that, they need to 

signify their intent to join by paying dues to the Chapter yearly in order to 

continue to receive all of our newsletters.   

 

Who we are: 

Trent Severn Chapter is one of 24 Chapters across the country. 

We cover an area from Newmarket to Georgian Bay and north to Parry 

Sound and over to Kingston.  

 



 

 

What we do  
 

Trent Severn Chapter organizes subsidized luncheons and an Annual Charity 

Golf Tournament for our members. We also collect and donate food to the 

Food Bank and also make donations to various charities through out the 

year. 

We also have a council office called the Belleville Postal Retires, organized 

and run by Bob Wludyka bdwludyka@gmail.com  

 

Check out our website at: heritageclub.ca   

                      Select Trent Severn Chapter  

 

 

 

Your Benefit Contact Numbers  

 

Canada Post Pension Site: 1-877-480-9220 

Gov’t of Canada Superannuation: 1-800-561-7930 

Canada Pension Plan/Old Age Security: 1-800277-9914 

Great West Life Assurance: 1-866-249-5723 

Sun Life Insurance: 1-800-361-6212 

CPC Human Resources: 1-877-807-9090 

 

 

 

 

Volunteering  

 

The motto of the Heritage Club is “People Helping People”: we would like 

to know of any activity you are currently participating in that benefits people 

and/or the community and how many hours you spend per month. This is 

one of the criteria we are measured on by Canada Post and it affects our 

funding.  
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Charity Donations  

 

The Food Bank in Lindsay received food and toiletry items totaling 107 lbs. 

 

The Women’s Resource Centre in Lindsay received a cash donation of 

$400.00.  

 

In this coming year along with contributing to the Food Bank at the 

luncheons, I will again be asking for toiletry donations as well as food 

donations.   

I’m sure a lot of us have accumulated samples from hotels and from various 

travels and just have them sitting at home … now you can clean your 

cupboards and donate at the same time.  

 

Our Golf tournament, along with contributions at our luncheons for the 

Food Bank and the Women’s Resource Centre, helped toward these 

donations.  

 

Thanks to everyone who contributed to these events. We could not do it 

without your participation and support.  

 

Also this is a FYI for anyone who has an old cell phone sitting in a drawer 

 

You can take these phones to The Source and they will clean out the 

data in the cell phones and donate them to charity.  

 

Life Events  

Have you any life events you would like the Heritage Club to announce? 

Marriages, births, special anniversaries, deaths, hospitalizations. Let us 

know so we can pay tribute. 

  

 

 

 



2019 Heritage Club Scholarship Winnerer  

.  

Congratulations to: 

  

Rebecca Salehi – Granddaughter of Pineridge executive member Bernie 

Snyder 

Evan Sarkoz - Grandson of Van-Fraser member Thomas Pike.  

Madison Poitras- Granddaughter of Heartland member Vernon Macready 

 

For next year, we are hoping that more people will check out our web site 

and look into the possibilty of applying for a scholarship for their kids and 

grandkids.  

 

Welcome and Congratulations to our New Members /Retirees and/or  

Transfers in 2019 

 

Ian Brohm, Stephen Smith, Karen McCann , Laurie Kesteven, 

Robin O’Donohue, Judy Gray, Bette Hughes, Doug Collison and  

Rick Simmons 

 

In Memoriam- 2019  

 

Sad to say: 

 

Eric Walker – Kingston – Fall of 2018 

Sandie Powell – Belleville – Dec/18 

Weldon Prindle – Belleville- Fall 2018 

Dixie Locke- Stirling- Mar/2019 

Herb Baragar – March/19 

Sherry Mansbridge- Collingwood- May/19 

Judy Harley- Belleville- June/19 

Ralph Bangay- husband of Eugenia – Brighton – July/19 

Wilson Terwilliger- Picton- Sept/19 

Michael Small – Omemee- Sept/19 

Lionel Saunders – Perth- Aug/19 – Lionel was one of the Founding Fathers 

of the Trent Severn Heritage Chapter.  

 

Our condolences go out to their families.                         



 
                                    YOUR EXECUTIVE MEMBERSHIP 

 

Chapter President: Phyllis Kimmerer                                                               

Email: trentsevern22@hotmail.com      705-320-9480 

                                            Vice President: – 

                                            Treasurer: Phyllis Kimmerer  

                                            Secretary: Vacant     

                                                               

                                                                            BELLEVILLE COUNCIL 

 

                                                    BOB WLUDYKA – (613) 395-5225   E-MAIL: bdwludyka@gmail.com 

                                                    Bruce Nickle  

                                                    Dixie Locke           

                                                                     

FORMS      

                                                                        

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

---------                                                 CHANGE OF ADDRESS NOTICE  

Name: 

Old Address: 

 

New Address: 

Postal code: 

Phone number: 

 

                                                     MEMBERSHIP DUES RENEWAL  

Name: 

Address: 

Postal Code: 

 

Phone Number:              Renewal for Self? $10.00      Couple? $20.00  

Email (optional) 

 

Volunteering 

Do you do volunteer work ___________   Hours per month_________ 

Name of Organization:_________________________ 

 

Reminder: have you enclosed dues?      Amount Enclosed   

 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Send completed forms and/or information to: Trent Severn Heritage Chapter. 

91 Sweetnam Drive, Lindsay, On., K9V 0A6. You may also phone our Treasurer,  

Phyllis (705) 320-9480              

Cheques for luncheons and/or membership dues should be made out to Trent  

Severn Heritage Chapter.   
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